 ALRESFORD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting (held by telephone conference) on 3rd June 2020 
Cllrs. present: Cllr. F. Belgrove (Chairman), Cllr. Osborne, Cllr. Wiggins, Cllr. Day, Cllr. L. Belgrove, Cllr. Housden, Cllr. Swash and Cllr. Scott.
Also present: Parish Clerk & Cty. Cllr. Goggin
                      



Minutes
Announcements:
1. Thanks, given to all volunteers in Alresford

2. Planning Inspectorate refused planning for Go Homes

3. Cllr. F. Belgrove would call on councillors in alphabetically order during the meeting
4. The yellow lines & zigzags had been repainted outside Alresford Primary School
06.20.1585 Apologies for Absence
Cllr. Hammick and Cllr. Clark gave apologies.

06.20.1586 Declarations of Interest
Cllr. F. Belgrove declared an interest in agenda item 06.20.1594, Cllr. L. Belgrove declared an interest due to her association with EALC and agenda item 06.20.1594 by proxy a member of the boat club. Cllr./Dist. Cllr. Scott & Cllr./Dist. Cllr. Wiggins District Report.
06.20.1587 Minutes of the last monthly meeting

To approve the minutes of the meeting from 6th May 2020. Once minor amendments were made the minutes were approved.
Cllr. Osborne requested that the Parish Council wrote to TDC for an explanation of why the decision was delegated regarding the 5 dwellings on land at Sherbro. All in favour.

Public questions received from residents:

A resident asked that the Village Notice Boards and Website carry more public information material relating to the pandemic Covid-19.
The resident also asked that pavement weed growth be treated.  A village sign is cleaned and foliage is cut back around the sign.

Other points raised:
The Parish Council were thanked for keeping on top of the maintenance of grass and verges in the village.

A resident expressed their relief that the Go Homes application was not going through.
A resident queried the approval of dwellings at Sherbro – Cllr. Scott spoke about this as he had asked for clarification from Gary Guiver at TDC. Cllr. Osborne felt that TDC had gone against their draft local plan, there should be no other developments in Alresford. 

Cllr. Housden expressed his concern to hear that there was a lack of business, as previous owner he increased the turnover in his view the business was there.

Action: Clerk to respond back to residents questions/points raised.
06.20.1588 Finance Report for May
Council to approve.

Cllr. Day declared an interest due to item 12.

Cllr. Housden abstained.
Cllr. Swash declared an interest due to item 12.

Otherwise the report was approved by majority.

06.20.1589 Review of Governance 

Documents to be reviewed; Finance Regulations, Insurance, Asset Register, Risk Assessment and Standing Orders. Clerk to report.

Finance Regulations and Standing orders where approved earlier this year by the council. Insurance for the Parish Council had been renewed for 2020-21. The asset register was reviewed by the Clerk, there was no change. The risk assessment now mentions GDPR which was recommended by the internal auditor last year. 
Thanks given to the Clerk and the RFO.
06.20.1590 District Councillor’s report (Written Report) and 3 min verbal report
Alresford Parish Council – June 2020
District

Ian Davidson has been sending out daily updates on the Covid 19 situation.

Gary has had weekly Group Leader Meetings.

There has been 92% uptake of business grants and TDC is still connecting with businesses.  The grants are for up to £25,000.

Council Meetings are taking place virtually.

Alresford 

We have given out recycling boxes to residents.

We have continued to have requests for prescriptions and shopping needs in the Village.

We continue to report flytipping and non collection of refuse.

We have visited new residents.

Planning and Planning Policy Committee will be discussing Alresford’s Neighbour Plan.

06.20.1591 Essex County Councillor Report (Written Report) and 3 min verbal report

Cty. Cllr. Goggin reported – All 3 levels of council working well together 

See report. June 18th Local Highway Panel meeting
Report to be made part of the minutes.

Cllr. Osborne was contacted over a neighbour dispute, Cllr. Osborne recommended to the resident with the concern that unfortunately the Parish Council do not get involved with neighbour disputes and that he should contact a solicitor for advice.

(For full report see appendix 1)
06.20.1592 COVID-19 report (verbal)

Cllr. F. Belgrove reported:

There had been an excellent compliance mainly in the village. Community support had been a wonderful feature of the action plan. A local resident Ian Finch was to be presented with a certificate from the High Sheriff for his voluntary services during the Coronavirus situation.
06.20.1593 Personnel Committee Meeting report (verbal)

PPE was being supplied to staff. The Sickness policy was ready to go. NJC Sickness Scheme to be implemented. The clause “This policy takes precedence over any contract but will be incorporated into every staff member’s contract at a later date” to be added. Also, to be included, if anyone was off sick due to COVID 19 infection the sickness scheme would still apply. Staff contracts should not be amended until the policy was in place.
06.20.1594 Councillor’s to raise any matters they feel should be brought to the attention of the Council (1 minute each councillor).
Cllr. F. Belgrove reported a fire on a boat at the creek. Burnt remains of the boat needed to be removed. The boat club had spoken to Cllr. F. Belgrove and asked if the Parish Council would contribute to the cost of removal.
Cllr. L. Belgrove suggested an in-camera item for the Finance Committee to discuss.

Cllr. Housden asked if the fire was reported to the Coast Guard, it was. Cllr. L. Belgrove suggested it should be reported to all authorities incase there was pollution from the boat (Natural England and Environment Agency)
06.20.1595 Council to consider reimbursement of conference call charges for 3rd June 2020 meeting.
All in favour.
Action: RFO to process refunds.

06.20.1596 PCSO report

Previously circulated. Speeding, litter and fly-tipping agenda items requested for next month.
06.20.1597 Neighbourhood Plan update (verbal)

Cllr.Scott declared an interest. Planning Committee meeting to take place soon to approve Alresford’s Neighbourhood Plan.
Cllr. Housden thanked everyone for their support and help recently.

06.20.1598 Meeting ended at 20.25pm
Chairman/Vice Chairman signed:……………………………………  Date:…………………………
Appendix 1
	1.ECC Recycling centres.
	Circular sent to councillor’s via Cty. Cllr. Goggin’s “clerk” system. Plus direct from ECC & press.
	Question & answer document from portfolio-holder
	Clacton Opened 18 May.  Restricted to certain types of domestic recycling.  Anticipated problems in roads locally as expected.  Sadly, police needed at some sites with initial rush.

	2. ECC Highways Issues monthly bulletin
	Circular sent to councilors via Cty. Cllr. Goggin’s “clerk” system.
	Update included article on older style concrete roads.  Plus repairs still being completed
	Cty. Cllr. Goggin wrote to highway buddy about similar roads in my division.  Awaiting response. 

	3. Notes from highway briefing
	Circular sent to councilors via Cty. Cllr. Goggin’s “clerk” system.
	Speed & volume surveys temporarily suspended.

Grants for sports clubs and halls from Council
	

	4. Local Highways Panel.


	March 19 Cancelled. New scheduled date June 18
	Cty. Cllr. Goggin to attend as member of panel.  Cllrs Steady & Belgrove too.
	

	5. B1027 speed review.

UPDATE
	Discussions re accident reality and probability of accidents & deaths. B’sea motoring residents use this road Meeting with Cllrs 26/02. Priorities requested.  Possibility report to be prepared over coming months. Revolutionary choices?
	With support from 4 councils Cty. Cllr. Goggin has campaigned for overall review of whole length 3 to 4 years.
	ECC have agreed to undertake full review of B1027 in summer.  Also another accident at Tenpenny Hill.

	6.  Colne School Zebra crossing & junction changes. Apr 7
	Follow up to recent March meeting. Now scheduled at June 9.
	Colne school sent out own invitations. Cty. Cllr. Goggin attended. Jean Howard too. 
	Cty. Cllr. Goggin & Cllr. J Howard to attend.  £5 million plus budget. Moving forward.

	7. Regular update meetings with ECC officers and other Councillors.
	Road resurfacing & re-dressing going ahead.

Parking partnership have been soft touch.

75% of business loans applied for have been paid.

Care Homes. Most not run by ECC by huge help given. 
	4000 volunteers for ECC Shield programme.

ECC spent £106 million extra. Two grants from central govt but only £37 & £26 millions.

Potential shortfall in rates.  Reserves being used.
	COVID.  In many areas ECC are not entirely totally responsible but are aware of their social and moral responsibility.

	8. Phased opening of some local libraries.
	Surprisingly small [none] requests to open. Good uptake on electronic side. 
	From Jul 6 Colchester & Clacton open. Special status re registrations.  Brightlingsea 2 weeks later 20 July.
	When open will be interesting to see social distancing.  Mobile service later.

	9. Tendring Eldercare.
	Series of food parcels delivered to residents. 
	Cty. Cllr. Goggin some deliver to local villages & Towns.
	Much appreciated by residents.

	10. Essex Coronavirus Action.     
	Brightlingsea resident unable to use some of Govt supplied food due to health conditions
	Cty. Cllr. Goggin deliver. Discussed Cllr Chapman.
	Arranged “swap” from Tendring eldercare more suitable food.

	11. Community Shield. At ECC.
	Conference by Zoom.  How best to use food parcels from Witham?
	Found out ALL Councillors [inc. Town & District] who volunteer can act on resident’s behalf.  
	Volunteer status recommended as additional help to local efforts.  10,000 voluntary jobs completed.

	12.  Local residents. Enquiries
	Guidance re Community Shield project
	Asked to re-confirm Govt & TC guidance.
	I am sure no different to all Councillors who are working really hard.

	13. B’sea Chronicle
	Discussed support 
	ECC agree BTC approach
	ECC advert included most recent issue.

	14. Tendring rated building community grants
	Brightlingsea Scouts
	Cllr Chapman consulted.  Good work together.
	Assisted full grant from TDC.  They very efficient £10K

	15. North Essex passenger group meeting
	Discussion including home to school transport.
	Social distance means that an 80 seater bus can only carry 19 passengers to rules!
	Problem.  Essex spent years trying to get cars off school run.  May have to temporary change advice.

	16. Potholes member led initiative. 2020
	Plans to reintroduce. Similar to last time. Two bus lengths.
	Some already on list. Some not qualify. Select.
	Cty. Cllr. Goggin to speak to each Council.  What’s their priority?

	17. Park & pedal. Discussions
	Part of walking & cycling initiatives from central government
	Its not a “war” on cars.  Kevin Bentley to announce Colchester changes.
	Use park & ride facility in Colchester in a different and additional way.

	18. Potholes. Update
	Nice to see some good make safes and even some full repairs.
	Less traffic makes some repairs quicker. Less need for road closures.
	Will continue. Employees need to distance make awkward situations.

	20. £10K Member grant from ECC.
	Discussion re options. Match funding?
	Residents & Councils in Communities
	Need to consult

	21. Primary Schools opening.
	Week commencing 1st June.
	Some parents teachers have reservations.  ECC following Government guidelines.
	Final decisions at school level.  Closely monitored. Critical weeks. 

	22.Care Homes
	Working on track & trace in Essex Care homes
	
	Close monitoring needed.

	23. Boundary dispute
	Small dispute Alresford. Probably not ECC issue.
	Probate issue possibly.
	Cllr Osborne already involved.


Page 3 of 3

